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July 27, 2021 
 

DON’T BE FOOLED BY DECEPTIVE LABELS 
 

 
Dear Bargaining Unit Employee: 
 
There is some confusion about the Union’s position on the Office of Administration’s recent 
emails regarding visioning sessions/future of work.  
 
HUD Office of Administration is giving the false impression that the Union (AFGE Council 222 
and constituent AFGE Locals) supports employees’ attendance of these sessions. 
 
Please be advised that the Union does not support employees’ attendance of these sessions. 
 
HUD is misleading AFGE bargaining unit employees and implying that the Union is a partner in 
their Visioning initiative by using labels such as "AFGE Session Registration Link." 
 
The Union is OPPOSED to participating in these sessions because: 
•            HUD ignored our contract's provision for planning the "Workplace of the Future" 
•            HUD refused to work WITH the Union to plan for the future 
•            HUD will use ONLY the responses that serve MANAGEMENT's purposes  
•            HUD has refused to share information about the sessions with the Union 
 
Remember, unlike HUD, the Union's ONLY interest is protecting YOUR interests. If you have not 
yet completed the Union's survey, use the link below to tell the Union what is important to you 
by July 29, 2021.   
 
https://forms.microsoft.com/g/CzWxu2QHq9 
 
 



Sincerely, 
 
Salvatore T. Viola, 
President 
American Federation of Government Employees 
National Council of HUD Locals 
salafge@outlook.com 
 

Check out our website: http://afgecouncil222.com 

 
DO NOT REPLY to this email as this account is not monitored. 

If you have specific questions concerning this e:alert, please contact your Local President. 
Don’t know who your Local President is? Go to http://www.afgecouncil222.com/naboutus.htm for more 

information. 
To UNSUBSCRIBE from future AFGE Council 222 eAlerts send email to: 

mailto:AFGECouncil222@hud.gov with “UNSUBSCRIBE” in the subject line 
 

This e:alert is for HUD AFGE bargaining unit employees 

 


